
Principal's MessageDear Parents,

It has been a challenging term for many families with a number of children
and family members ill. We greatly appreciate the communication with the
school regarding absences and families who continue to tread that fine line
between keeping children home who are sick or infectious and sending
children who should be at school!

As this term quickly comes to an end there is still much learning and school
events taking place, so attendance is vital for students. Please take the time
to read the attendance blurb in the newsletter this week.

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr O’Brien, Mrs Runnalls and Ms
Morris who attended last week's Stage 3 Canberra Camp. Teachers do not
get paid extra, overtime or a bonus for going on overnight camps. It is just a
regular school day even though they are on duty for the full two days we are
away.

Just a reminder to all families that it is mandatory for a parent to
accompany their child to the office to sign them in if they arrive at
school any time after 8.55am. This is a legal requirement, and you will
receive a phone call to return to school to sign them in if they arrive at
the office on their own.

Have a lovely long weekend!

God Bless
Genevieve Smith
Principal
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N A P L A N  2 0 2 3SACRED HEART PRAYER
O most holy Heart of Jesus, fountain of every blessing,

I adore you, I love you and with a lively sorrow for my sins.

I offer you this poor heart of mine.

Make me humble, patient, pure, and wholly obedient to your will.

Grant, Jesus, that I may live in you and for you.

Protect me in the midst of danger; comfort me in my afflictions;

give me health of body, assistance in my temporal needs,

your blessings on all that I do, and the grace of a holy death.

Within your heart I place my every care.

In every need let me come to you with humble trust saying,

Heart of Jesus, help me.

Amen.

RECONCILIATION WEEK LITURGY
Last week, our Year 6 students led our school in a Reconciliation Week liturgy. This
was one of the various activities we did to recognise the importance of National
Reconciliation Week.

National Reconciliation Week is a time for all Australians to learn about our shared
histories, cultures, and achievements, and to explore how each of us can contribute
to achieving reconciliation in Australia.

This year's theme was to "Be a Voice for Generations", encouraging all Australians to
be a voice for reconciliation in tangible ways in our everyday lives.

At our Liturgy, Year 6 also showcased some of their artwork which explored various
themes



STAGE THREE CANBERRA EXCURSION
Year 5 and 6 students visited Canberra for an overnight excursion on the Thursday and Friday of
Week 6. In a packed itinerary students visited the National Gallery, CSIRO, War Memorial,
Parliament House, Electoral Education Centre and Museum of Australian Democracy. Let’s hear
what some students had to say about their experiences. 

Maddie 
Canberra was one of the best camps I have been to. The places we went to were the National Art
Gallery, War Memorial, Questacon, CSIRO Discovery, Parliament House, Old Parliament House
and the Electoral Commision. My favourite place was Questacon where some people did the 6m
vertical slide. For dinner we had burgers and ice-cream and for breakfast we had an all you can
eat buffet. I loved Canberra so much that I want to go back some time soon. 

Ariz 
The first main highlight of my Canberra trip was definitely the War Memorial. The architecture was
amazing and they had the same planes that flew in the war, not a copy, the exact one that flew in
the war. There was also the Hall of Memory which the Unknown Soldier laid and the symbolism on
him/her was incredible. My second highlight was Questacon. The science that was demonstrated in
Questacon was really cool and very interesting. There was the Free Fall slide that was very scary
but very fun at the same time, for like a split second, you felt like you were weightless. My last
highlight was definitely the food they provided. It was sooooo delicious. For dinner they served us
some of the best burgers that I’ve ever had...just not the beetroot and pineapple. Then there was
the breakfast that was INCREDIBLE. The sausages were flavourful and juicy and those hash
browns were cooked to perfection, nice and crispy on the outside and light and fluffy on the inside,
like a cloud. It was REAL good. The Canberra trip had so much more fun stuff to do and these
were just a few of them. It was a great trip. 

Nathan 
The trip took a turn of utter amazement as we all gathered around the entrance to Parliament
House, its fancy columns boasting its proud brilliance. Marble columns spiralled over
approximately seven metres high, and inside there was the entrance hall that was spacious and
had the vibe that it was designed for visiting royalty. We met our tour guide who greeted us very
warmly and explained many intriguing things about the Parliament House. After a short yet detailed
explanation, we climbed the marble steps up onto the next floor, which rose approximately three
metres higher above ground level. The first thing we did was go into a small chamber that was like
a prototype of the House of Representatives, and we took on sides - the government, the
opposition or the independents. Our tour guide then gave some roles to some of the people around
me, and some were called the Prime Minister, the Leader of the Opposition and the High
Commissioner. We then did a role play, and it was extremely fascinating to see my classmates
acting like they were government officials and my classmates voting on the topic. After we did the
role play, we headed into a restricted area and climbed up some wooden steps and ventured into a
set of corridors, until we entered a narrow corridor which overlooked the House of
Representatives. Unfortunately, there wasn’t a debate happening, probably due to the lack of
debates. We then left and took a break by sitting down by some of the past portraits of Prime
Ministers of Australia. Tom our tour guide discussed that even if the Prime Minister of Australia
was only Prime Minister for one day, there would still be a portrait of him/her. After we had our
discussion time, we headed over to the Senate, where we watched some people typing on a
computer (I assume that they were working on a future debate). We then looked at the Senate from
above before exiting Parliament House and hit the road for our next stop, which in this case was
the park where we would eat our delicious lunch. 



STAGE THREE CANBERRA EXCURSION



YEAR 1 LYREBIRDS
Year 1 Lyrebirds have been investigating the space inside an object this term. We

cannot wait to test these and see whose box will hold 30 marbles!

YEAR 5 ECHIDNAS
Year 5 Echdinas have been learning about collaboration and the characteristics of

being a good leader in their PDHPE unit "Survivor" this term. The "Tribes" were
tasked with building the tallest tower they could, using only spaghetti and

marshmallows. Lots of discussions were had and lots of perseverance was shown.

CLASSROOM
NEWS



N A P L A N  2 0 2 3LEARNING SUPPORT IS A TEAM EFFORT
Catholic Schools Broken Bay promotes an inclusive model of education. 

Inclusive education means that the school is concerned with the combining of special education with
general education, in a way that all students can access the curriculum.

At Prouille School, we recognise that students learn differently.
Our school provides reasonable adjustments and targeted interventions to support students with

disability and additional learning needs.
Our teachers work in close collaboration with students, parents/carers, specialist staff and outside

agencies to develop personalised learning plans. Team meetings are scheduled twice a year;
however, check-in meetings occur often with parents, teachers, and principal on need.

Focussing on specific learning adjustments for the individual student, plans are carefully followed and
reviewed. Learning adjustments are related to targeted areas such as curriculum, communication,

safety and social skills. 
 At Prouille, Learning Support is delivered in a variety of ways; one on one intensive learning, small

group short term intervention, social skills monitoring at play time and social emotional learning
programs. The classroom teacher also makes adjustments to a student’s learning within the

classroom.
 As with all schools in Australia, our school engages in the annual Nationally Consistent Collection of

Data for School Students with Disability (NCCD). This process is vital in ensuring that identified
students have the right support for their particular disability or additional learning needs.                                






LITURGICAL GOWN SEWING BEE
 If you are handy with a sewing machine and can bring it with you to a sewing bee at school on 28

July, we could really use your expertise! We would like to make a set of our own Liturgical gowns. All
the material and supplies will be here. Please let me know here if you are willing and able to assist.

The timing will be from 12pm to 3pm (timing is approximate and will be confirmed).
Snacks and copious cuppas will be supplied too!

To register, please go to this website or scan the QR code below:
https://bit.ly/ProuilleSewingBee

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE PAN FAMILY!

Charlotte Isabelle

Congratulations to the Pan
family for the birth of their
beautiful baby, Charlotte
Isabelle. The staff at

Prouille wish them all the
very best. We are pleased
to announce that Mum
and bub doing well.

N A P L A N  2 0 2 3

SCHOOL UPDATES

https://forms.office.com/r/7sCGc5qFKy


N A P L A N  2 0 2 3SCHOOL UPDATES
RELIGIOUS CREATIVE ARTS COMPETITION

Once again Catholic Schools Broken Bay will be running the Religious Creative Arts Competition in
2023. Last year Prouille performed exceptionally well and was the finalist and winners in many of the

categories. The art prize competition (formerly the "Bishop's Art Prize") includes the following
categories: 



Visual arts  

Dance 
Drama 
Music 

Short film 



We are inviting students from Kindergarten to Year 6 to participate in this competition. Students can
plan, prepare and work on their creative pieces during terms 2 and 3. Students at Prouille will be

given an opportunity to work on their creative art piece at school on a proposed day in term 3.
Submissions will need to be handed in to schools by week 5 of term 3. Local judging will take place
followed by a selection of finalists. These finalists will then be featured at the ‘Showcase Night’ to be

held at the Hornsby RSL at 5:30pm on 24 October 2023. 



One of the key elements of the competition is how students demonstrate their understanding of and
connection to the religious theme. In 2023 the theme is one of CSBB core values, COMPASSION.
“...be like-minded, be sympathetic, love one another, be compassionate and humble .” (1 Peter 3:8)
Students will be required to link their creative piece directly to the religious theme of compassion by

answering the question; How is this theme lived out or demonstrated today?  



The 2023 Religious Creative Arts Competition is open to all CSBB school students from
Kindergarten to Year 10.  



N A P L A N  2 0 2 3SCHOOL UPDATES
P&F SOCIAL OUTINGS SURVEY
Please take the time to fill out a very quick survey to find out what
sort of P & F social outings parents might like to attend.

https://forms.gle/zXbmG12qNCTKUgWB9

A reminder that Parents’ Prayers is on in the
School Chapel each Friday 1.50pm

PARENT PRAYERS

DEBATING
Prouille debated against St Agatha's this week on the topic
"Sporting personalities earn too much money". Both teams
did a fantastic job! Both our Affirmative (Away Team) and
Negative (Home Team) won their debates



N A P L A N  2 0 2 3SCHOOL UPDATES (CONTINUED)
COLLABORATIVE COACHING & “SCHOOL GOAL”

One of our main School Goal for this year is to improve mathematics outcomes for every student from
Kindergarten to Year 6. One of the many things we are doing to achieve this is to implement
Collaborative Coaching across the whole school. 

Collaborative Coaching is a CSBB initiative that is being used in every diocesan primary school. The
Collaborative Coaching focus in Prouille is Mathematics. This involves teams of teachers working
together, interdependently, with a focus on enhancing the learning of each student, subject by
subject, unit by unit, lesson by lesson and skill by skill.​ The overall goal is to improve every student’s
learning by building the capacity of every teacher. At Prouille every teacher meets in groups of two
with Mr O’Brien for a one-hour coaching session each Wednesday. The process involves teachers
working together to establish the essential learning their students need, developing assessments to
determine where to next for the teaching and learning cycle, considering pedagogical strategies and
building the capacity and confidence of students and teachers.  

THE PARLIAMENT AND CIVICS EDUCATION
REBATE (PACER) PROGRAM

PACER is an Australian Government initiative that provides financial assistance to support students’
on-site learning about national democratic, historical and cultural institutions in Canberra. Our Year 5

and 6 students took part in an education tour of the national capital on the Thursday and Friday of
Week 6. Students were given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a
focus on Australia’s history, culture, heritage and democracy. The Australian Government recognises

the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the national capital as part of their Civics
and Citizenship education. To assist school and families in meeting the cost of the excursion the

Australian Government is contributing funding of $30 per student under the Parliament and Civics
Education Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon

completion of the excursion. 





N A P L A N  2 0 2 3PEC NEWS

We are preparing a program of parent talks addressing topics to address the fun and challenges of
modern parenting. We also want to hear from our parents about the topics you would like 

To register, please go to this website or scan the QR code below:
https://bit.ly/ParentTalksSurvey

MARKETING NEWS
We are holding our next Open Day on Thursday 22nd June from 10-11am. Please advise any friends
or neighbours who are looking for Kindy next year or to move schools from K to 6. We would love to
meet new families and show them our amazing school, of which we are so proud.

To register, please go to this website or scan the QR code below:
 https://bit.ly/Prouilleopenday



SPORTING EVENTS
ATHLETICS CARNIVAL

Our athletics carnival is fast approaching. All students from Kindergarten to Year 6 will head to
Bannockburn Oval, Turramurra next Friday 16 June for day full of activities.  

Please note that our amazing P&F will be running a cake stall, sausage sizzle, selling cold drinks and
snacks. They have asked to remind parents to ensure children bring plenty of change so they can
enjoy all the food and refreshments on offer throughout the day. They are also calling on parent

helpers to lend a hand on the stalls. If you can spare some time, please email your year co-ordinator
with your name and the time you can assist. 

NSW Premier's Reading Challenge

Congratulations to these students for completing their Premier's Reading Challenge:

1 Lyrebird - Helena A, William B, Aiden J, Sophia K
1 Rosella - Lucy W

2 Emu - Poppy B, Lily J, Annabelle P
3 Platypus - Elizabeth B, Angus W

4 Dingo - Harry B, Liam D, Abigail J, Valentina S
4 Kookaburra - Annabelle G, Zoe H

6 Wallaby - Annabelle H, Pedro L, Madeleine G

LIBRARY NEWS



MERIT AWARDS - TERM 2



TERM 2 2023 CALENDAR OF EVENTS








